






ATTACHMENT C



September 28, 2017 

Southern Nevada District Board of Health 
280 S. Decatur Blvd 
Las Vegas, NV 891 07 

Dear Board of Health Members, 

ATTACHMENT D 

We have worked with you and the union leadership to offer to them for this year and next a 2.5% COLA 
and, for those employees who have not yet topped out of their pay grade, a two-step increase. The union 
has approved this agreement, and today that agreement comes to you for discussion and possible 
approval. With your approval at this Board of Health meeting, the terms wi II be retroactive to July I, 
2017. 

J wholeheartedly believe that Health District employees deserve to be paid a salary commensurate with 
their responsibilities and the cost of living in Clark County. During the course of negotiations and in my 
communications with you, I have tried to strike a balance between my belief in, and support of, the men 
and women who are the backbone of the District, and fidelity to my commitment to you, my board, to be 

the steward of a financially stable Health District. I have been open about what I believe are the 
potentially serious consequences that approval of this agreement will have on the District's long term 
financial stability. 

You have seen the resulting likely decrease in the end fund balance this agreement will cause, bringing 
the District below the BOH mandate of 16.6% within a short period of time. As you know, the District 
has a single dedicated revenue stream based solely upon property tax dollars generated throughout Clark 

County and local governments within Clark County. Absent changes in the economy, such a decrease in 
the end fund balance would dramatically limit the District's flexibility to respond to both known and 
predicted grant losses - losses which impact the financial stability of the District, the scope and 

availability of certain programs and services, as well as and the District's ability to keep employees on 
staff once grant funds are no longer available. Given the long-term unpredictability of the economy, I 
hope for the best while continuing to place the District in the best position to respond to the often­
unpredictable nature of public health. 

If you have any questions, please contact me. 

Sincerely, 

Joseph P. Iser, MD, DrPH, MSc 
Chief Health Officer 

P.O. Box 3902 I Las Vegas, NV 89127 
702. 759.1000 I www.southernnevadahealthdistrict.org


